
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
In the Sanctuary as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Prelude 

Welcome & Announcements – Louis Guenin
Call to Worship: “Be Still and Know that I am God”

– SOF 41 (First Verse Only)
Invocation – Louis Guenin

Opening Hymn - ‘Now Thank We All Our God’ NAH 7
Tithes & Off erings – Louis Guenin

Children’s Story – “Freedom in Jesus” – Caroline Perry
Family Prayer – Uche Ademuyiwa

Scripture Reading – John 8: verses 32 & 36
– Temi Ademuyiwa

Ministry in Music - “People Need the Lord” – Adewale 
Ademuyiwa

Sermon “The Best Cure for a Hangover”
- Edith Samambwa

Hymn: “Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus” 707 NAH
Benediction – Edith Samambwa

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Pastor Terry Messenger

- “Ministry Mentality”
Scripture Reading: Luke 17: 7-10

Welcome & Prayer - Uche Ademuyiwa
Opening Hymn - NAH 699 “I am Thine Oh Lord, I 
heard Thy voice”
Facilitator: Sheila Luz
Panel: Marlene Levy, Anna Papaioannou, Dushane, 
Catherine Phiri, Susan Olipa Tembok
Teachers: Chris Levy, Volker Herkner

So whether you eat or drink or 
whatever you do, do it all for the glory of God.

1 Corinthians 10:31 NIV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
October 28 – Pastor D Edwards
(Pastor of Stevenage and Welwyn churches)
November 4 – Pastor Terry Messenger

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
October 28 – Gabriel Colins
November 4 – Pastor J Shepley



JOIN THE CHOIR for Handel’s Messiah Be a part 
of our grand performance of Handel’s Messiah at 
Stanborough Park Church on Good Friday, the 29th of 
March at 7.30 pm. This concert will showcase talented 
soloists, an expanded choir, and will be accompanied 
by our church orchestra. We warmly welcome all 
voices to join our choir. If you’re interested in singing 
with us, please send an email to concert.spc@gmail.
com or simply attend our rehearsals held every Friday 
at 7 pm. We eagerly anticipate your participation as 
we unite to perform this magnificent oratorio in praise 
of God for Easter. 

TRANSFERS (FIRST READING)
Pauline Peck from St Albans to SPC
Carolyn Guenin from SPC to St Albans 

PRAYER REQUESTS
- Cheryl Success who is recuperating from her Surgery.
- Esther Kansere ‘s Mom who is in hospital
- Harriet Cudjoe’s Dad that he would recover from illness.
- Morgan Charles as he prepares for further Surgery.
- Terry Menkens, Diane Johnson, Rosemary Boyle. 
Jacqueline Deane, Leopold and Hepsi Johnson, Frederic 
Shone, Therez Valsin, Pastor and Sister Cecil Perry.
- Families who are facing severe physical and mental 
health challenges, especially COVID and cancer.
- Our country, as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts in Israel, Gaza, Russia, 
Ukraine and other countries.
- Protection for our young people and children.
- Members who are seeking employment. 
- The Week of Prayer which begins on 4th November.
- The Nominating Committee as they continue to elect 
Officers for New Terms of office from 2024 to 2025.
- The families who are experiencing bereavement due 
to knife crimes in the UK and the conflicts throughout 
the world.
- The Requests in the Prayer Box.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE ANNUAL BOOK AND CRAFT FAIR, which 
will also include Christmas Gifts, will be held in the 
Stanborough Centre on Sunday 29 October from 
12-4 p.m. Come and support your local artisans, 
and shop for Christmas at the same time. Delicious 
refreshments will be on sale. This is a Charity event 
benefitting the Watford Peace Hospice.

PASTOR GEERT TAP is the lead Chaplain for WTCC 
(Watford Town Centre Chaplaincy). His work includes 
enhancing a spiritual presence in the town centre by 
popping into cafes/shops and listening to people. On 
Friday and Saturday nights, “Street Angels “ operate 
outside pubs and clubs. If you wish to be a volunteer 
in this work or give a donation please contact Pastor 
Geert on 07483 178582 or visit the website at www.
watfordtcc.org. Let us pray for this important work. 

ADRA IS APPEALING for your help in coping with the 
many needs in our world today. You can DO GOOD 
every month with a Direct Debit. For instance, £10 
per month could give 12 children school supplies. 
£25 per month could provide a set of reading books 
for a school. Alternatively, you can designate your 
Direct Debit to Disaster Relief.  Audrey has Direct 
Debit forms for your convenience. Thank you. 

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First and 
Third Tuesday at 2pm. Bring a friend, your Bible, your 
favourite text, favourite hymn or story so we can share 
and talk about our friend Jesus. Everyone is welcome.

MICAH BEAN is looking for temporary 
accommodations for his Dad who has recently 
moved to England, or for the both of them as they are 
looking for a bigger place. If you have any available 
accommodation or know anyone who might please 
contact him Email: worldwideglasseye@gmail.com & 
Phone: 07576895697

A SINGLE bedroom accommodation is urgently 
needed. If anyone can help, please contact Florence 
Allen 07533629479.

OCTOBER TEATIME CONCERT Join us for a delightful 
Teatime Concert on Sunday, the 22nd of October 
at 3 pm. This month, we are thrilled to present the 
Cutzovi String Quartet. The programme will enchant 
you with beloved string quartet music by Haydn and 
Mendelssohn. We encourage you to invite your family 
and friends to share in this splendid afternoon of music, 
accompanied by tea and delectable cakes. Admission 
is free, and a retiring offering will be collected to 
support the church’s Development Appeal.

THE WEEK OF PRAYER this year is from 4-11 
November begins on Sabbath 4th November. There 
will be meetings every evening from 5-10 November at 
7pm in the Sanctuary. The theme is “Be His Witness.” 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 4th November. Everyone 
welcome, please email fellowshiplunch7@gmail.
com by Wednesday 25th October to book places.  
Donations are welcome on the day to help cover the 
cost of the food.  

THE FLOWERS at church are given with praise and 
thanks to God for a very dearly-loved granddaughter 
who celebrated her 21st birthday on 18th October.

MINIBUS PLEA! Help us to make a difference! SPC 
has been serving our community for over 40 years, 
providing meals, warmth, and hope to the vulnerable. 
Now, we need £15,000 to replace our ageing minibus 
with an eco-friendly one. Your support matters - 
let’s keep changing lives together! https://gofund.
me/66ef90a5

THE SUNDAY SALE last weekend was a great 
success raising £1,500 towards a replacement for the 
Soup Run minibus. Many thanks to all who helped to 
make it possible and those who came to support this 
project.

CONGRATULATIONS to Christian and Charlotte 
Guenin on the birth of a baby girl Poppy Genevieve - 
a sister to Elise.


